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        APRIL PRESIDENT MESSAGE 
 

Brother and Sister Members of Local 19: 

 

Southwest 
Brother Arnold Villarreal and I were very excited to see our Union Representatives at the Local 

lodge for training. We hope that with the new electronic Grievance Tracking System our Union 

Reps can better represent our members and help to process grievances. Soon we will provide 

additional training.  

 

Congratulations to Joey Clark on his promotion to Assistant Business Representative for the 

Southwest MS. He brings many years of experience as a material specialist to this role. He also 

brings to the position stewardship skills and negotiation skills. Unquestionably, Joey has earned 

the respect of his colleagues.  

 
Congratulations to Jon McClellan on his promotion to Assistant Business Representative for the 

Southwest Flight Sim Techs. His vast experience in the field of Flight Sim has made him well 

qualified for the position. In addition to his stewardship experience, he also brings many years of 

insight into the Southwest FST, and his colleagues respect him highly. 

 

Fort Polk 
Brother Frank Rico is currently in the process of working an arbitration case against TSI. We are 

also aware that at Amentum and other companies we represent are continuing a month to month 

funding. At Valiant, Brother Rico had a meeting with the Union Stewards on April 20 th. Frank 

will be having a Class and Craft meeting on May 24th, 2022 for the Amentum employees at the 

American Legion in New Llano, LA. 

 

UAL 
We are currently working on putting together a few surveys, to better understand what the 

priorities are from the majority of the membership for the upcoming contract negotiations. We 

will forward this information to the Airline Division. This data will also help our steering 

committee and negotiating committee to better understand which articles are most important to 

our members. We’ve had a few car thefts that the company is currently addressing, HPD is 

currently patrolling our parking lots. Please stay safe! We will have AMT day on company 

property on Tuesday, May 24th IAH Hangar X we hope to see everyone on that day. 
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Please keep in your thoughts and prayers, Dusty Breedlove, Brother passed away. Javier Chavez, 

Grandmother passed away. We encourage everyone to take care of each other and to treat our 

Brothers and Sisters with dignity and respect! 

 

 
In solidarity, 

 
Jesse M. Ruiz 

President and Business Manager 


